
CARLISLE RENAISSANCE

University of Cumbria
Discussions are ongoing with Tesco regarding the Viaduct Estate.

Thinking further ahead Carlisle Renaissance have drafted a proposal to the NWDA for funding to support the next phase of detailed site investigations across the whole site and subsequently undertake the remediation necessary to put it in a condition ready for development by the University.  As you might imagine there are a considerable number of detailed issues to consider relative to this site and its development and over the next fortnight we are looking to draw all of these together to determine our next steps, including when and how we move to formalise the process. 

Historic Quarter
A meeting with key stakeholders hosted by Bryan Gray was very positive and there is real commitment to develop an integrated and unified strategy for the area.  A small leadership Board is being formed with responsibility for this strategy. Carlisle Renaissance will be working with English Heritage and others (incl Hadrian's Wall Heritage) to work-up ideas for the Castle and work on the Cathedral Precinct options appraisal is due to commence later this month.  There appears to be growing support for Carlisle Renaissance to play a more direct role in co-ordinating cultural/heritage activities in the area into a distinctive programme for the Historic Quarter.

City Centre
The change of emphasis away from major development schemes appears to have been generally well received although there has been some confusion over the fact that whilst the redevelopment of Rickergate is not one of the immediate priorities Carlisle Renaissance is still required to do a planning brief at some stage and this does not preclude developers coming forward with schemes.  We now need to work through the specific implications with our partners.  The City Council is playing a leading role in drawing in the private sector to determine what needs to be done to strengthen and improve the City Centre and the organisation of City Centre Management.

Strategic Employment Sites
Our focus at the moment is on compiling and reviewing information on the employment land market (planning, demand, significant ownership's etc) so that we can get a better feel for what specific input we need to have and the direction this might take.  Significantly both local authorities and the NWDA are deploying resources to look into this issue at the moment so we have to be absolutely clear where and how we can add value. 

CARLISLE PARTNERSHIP

The Carlisle Partnership continues to enjoy support from all sectors (public, private, voluntary and community) and we are grateful for the time and efforts of partners who provide chairs for the priority groups. 

General
The Executive will be working hard to have greater influence on all our priorities in the coming year.  In particular we will focus on:

· Housing

· Rural Issues

· Community Engagement and Empowerment

Feedback from a survey of partners has been analysed and the results will be considered by the Executive, Convenors and priority groups this autumn with a view to reshaping the Partnership and groups to respond better to the needs of the City.  In the first instance housing and rural issue groups have been established.

Housing

The group initially discussed the provision of affordable housing in the rural area.  Its interests have now focused on support for the preparation and execution of the “Carlisle growth point” work.  It is hoped that this will set the stage for a clear route by which the partnership will be able to contribute to and influence the creation of the “Local Development Framework” over the next 2/3 years.

Rural

The partnership has welcomed the “Rural Support” group, previously operating under the auspices of the City Council, to reinforce the rural voice in the partnership.

The activities of the four Priority Groups continue to develop. Of particular note are: -

Children & Young People

The relationship with Cumbria Children’s Services continues to be a cause for concern.  The Partners are determined to ensure that all Carlisle’s Children, Young People and their families receive improved services and have access to the widest range of Educational, Training, Employment and recreational opportunities.

We must congratulate Canon Pratt on his appointment as Archdeacon of West Cumbria and thank him for all his help chairing the group. 
Healthy Communities & Older People

The group continues to progress the proposal for Carlisle to become a World Health Organisation Healthy City and the City Council were part of a PCT delegation at the European Conference in Zagreb at the start of phase V.  Our “expression of interest” has been acknowledged and work on developing a submission for accreditation is being progressed. 

The work of the group in commissioning small scale high impact and very local initiatives funded from the Communities for Health Grants continues. Highlights are:

Income maximisation - £250k to date this year and a similar amount still in process (40/60 Rural/Urban).

Smoking Cessation – Additional Clinics targeted in wards of maximum deprivation and high percentages of smokers.

Economic Development & Enterprise

The Group has met in its new format and begun to design its tasking to address the People aspects of the Economic Strategy.  It will continue to review its membership and role over the next six months as the Carlisle Renaissance Board begins its work.  Membership in the first instance is designed to address the softer, people elements of the strategy.  We are delighted that David Jackson of the Lanes has agreed to Chair the group.

Safer, Stronger Communities

The CDRP continues to enhance the safety and security of the City.  It is successfully bearing down on the priorities of Anti-Social Behaviour, Violent Crime (particularly Domestic Violence) and Criminal Damage (especially to vehicles).

The City Council and partners are progressing local pilots for Community Engagement and Empowerment.  Much development work is underway to enhance our understanding of the concept of “Stronger” communities and I expect this area to be one of our most significant projects for this year.

Milestones

· Application for accreditation as a World Health Organisation “Healthy City”. 

· Establishment of a work plan for the Economic Development and Enterprise Group.
· Reorganisation of the partnership to carry forward our interests in the “stronger” agenda.
Cumbria Local Area Agreement (LAA)

The detailed work on delivery and performance monitoring of LAA priorities is underway.  The disaggregation of targets from County to district level continues to present technical challenges. 

Cumbria Sustainable Community Strategy

Copies of the Strategy are available in group offices and member resource rooms.

Briefings
Familiarisation briefings for elected members wishing to have a broader understanding of the work of the partnership are available from the Partnership Manager either in groups or individually.

Carlisle Focus

The winter 2008 edition will be delivered to households during the first week of December and builds on the positive response we received from readers who have put forward their requests for articles, questions and suggestions.  This time we are featuring an article about the frequently asked questions received by our Customer Services team as well as Christmas recycling and refuse collection dates and the Carlisle and District Credit Union.  The ‘focus feature’ is about a local tour guide, Carol Donnelly, who brings Carlisle’s 2,000 years of history to life on guided walks around the city.  There is a bumper events listing for not only those events with a Festive theme but also others taking place in the first few months of the New Year.

In the last edition, we invited readers to fill out Carlisle Focus’s annual survey. 

The summary of the findings include:

· 75% of respondents think that Carlisle City Council communicates with them just enough.

· 66% of respondents said most of their information about the City Council and its services comes from the Carlisle Focus magazine.

· 23% of all respondents said recycling services are most important to them and 22% said refuse collections.

· 84% of respondents prefer to receive information from the City Council via the Carlisle Focus magazine.

· 90% of respondents think it is important to deliver Carlisle Focus to every household and business.

· 68% of respondents think that Carlisle Focus should be produced every three months, as it is now.

· 98% of respondents think Carlisle Focus should be printed on recycled paper.

· Only 14% of respondents would prefer to access Carlisle Focus online.

· 19% of all respondents would like to see information on ‘events/leisure activities/what’s on’ in future editions of Carlisle Focus.

· 15% of all respondents would like to see any/various competition prizes in the future and 28 respondents would like vouchers.

· 53% of the respondents were female and 47% were male.

· 25% of respondents were aged 51-60, 23% were aged 61-75, 21% were aged 26-40, 17% were aged 41-50, 10% were aged 75+, 1% was under 16 and 1% was 17-25.

· 20% of respondents considered themselves to have a disability.

Lookaround Update

Ofcom has announced its proposals to allow the merging of Border TV and Tyne Tees news with a separate 15 minute slot sequences in the main weekday programme for viewers in the Border TV and Tyne Tees areas and separate late-evening bulletins.  Ofcom's report acknowledged the strength of feeling during phase 1 of its consultation and there is a need to voice your views and concerns during the second phase, which will be used to form Ofcom's final decision.

Ofcom have agreed to a meeting with City Council representatives during the consultation period.

The full report is available at:

http://www.ofcom.org.uk/consult/condocs/psb2_phase2/summary/
The deadline for views is Thursday 4 December. There are three ways to respond:

Online - the quickest and simplest way is to complete our online consultation response form <form>. This is ideal for people who have specific brief points to make and/or do not need to attach large documents to their response.

By email - for larger consultation responses - particularly those with supporting charts, tables or other data - please email PSBReview@ofcom.org.uk <mailto:PSBReview@ofcom.org.uk> attaching your response in Microsoft Word format, together with a consultation coversheet </consult/244504/>.

By post - alternatively, you can write to Ofcom. Please address your response to Yiannis Thoedorou, Riverside House, 2A Southwark Bridge Road, London SE1 9HA. Please enclose a consultation coversheet </consult/244504/> with your response.

COMMUNITY EVENTS 2008

Carlisle Fireshow 

Saturday, 1st November 2008

7.00 pm – Bitts Park

The title of the event is ‘Wheels On Fire’ – as the theme this year is to be a car.  Initially it was to celebrate the 100th anniversary of the Model T Ford, however Ford cannot sponsor the event as originally intended.

Sponsors this year include CFM, News & Star, Story Construction and the Fire & Rescue Service.  Supporters include BSW Timber, Crown Bevcan, Carlisle Scaffolding, Wallace Oils, Edmundson Electricals, Colophon and the Stobart Group 

Carlisle and Borders Spring Show 

Sunday, 3rd and Monday, 4th May 2009

Work has started on the Spring Show 2009 and we have met with the Green Spaces team to discuss some changes we wish to implement e.g. more eco, recycling and green issues and how schools may be involved in the event.

Made In Cumbria have also been invited to participate with both a craft marquee and food units.

The Cathedral Catering have already decided not to participate in the forthcoming show which opens up new options.

Councillor M Mitchelson

Promoting Carlisle Portfolio Holder
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